Reports for Council Meeting – July 2022

Diocesan President’s Report for Council Meeting on 20th July 2022

The first Council Meeting of this triennium, Zooming, YouTube, the MU Facebook page, online and streamed services from MSH, along with Eventbrite webinars and training programmes have, over the winter months, enabled us to continue to meet, learn and grow together through the difficult covid days.  As I write, DBS checks and Safeguarding Training are taking place for all the Trustees.

Our hearts continue to go out to the people of Ukraine, and as a Diocese we are supporting refugee endeavour through our prayers, and in both financial and practical ways.  In the Suffolk Churches welcome Ukranians leaflet Paul Taylor identifies several areas where MU have a local presence.  Worship Services – online and in person - have also included support for the 16 Days of Activism (the purple scarf campaign), Blue Christmas, and the MSH Christmas Carol Service, alongside the regular MSH Midday Prayers and promoting the Daily Hope telephone-line (0800 804 8044).

Post-covid, the monthly newsletter “Peculiar Times” now has a name-change to “Transformation – Now!”.  During these last difficult months our thanks go to all our members who have shown great resilience in caring for and supporting each other in their branches, and especially their local clergy.  Having a table in the Cathedral Cloisters for Vocation Sunday, we are now including the Diocesan Communication Team and the Diocesan Director of Ordinands in our newsletter mailing in order to reach a wider circulation.  

In this triennium we continue with our ABC strategy with AFIA specifically focusing on clergy and their families, and the revision of  grant application forms.  Befriending - at branch level - includes producing local newsletters, telephone calls, and (where possible) visits, and also engaging with social media, Facebook and the internet.  The 90+ Birthday/Anniversary cards, long-service certificates and separate newsletters for Indoor and Diocesan Members, delivering Bags of Love, and special Christmas teas to members, promotes a sense of belonging.  Everyone opting in, has received Connected, the Prayer Diary, various Reflections, and MSH newsletters.  MUe sales have increased.  Our outreach extends to supporting the Women’s Refuge, night shelter, hospitals, care homes, and prisons with Christmas cards made and sent to Suffolk prisoners and their families.  Other activities have been somewhat covid-curtailed.  Under Clewer (Modern Day Slavery), Council and Branches have received regular updates, news and training opportunities through our ‘COI’ Lead focusing specifically on Suffolk-related issues.

In spite of restrictions, Branches generated and supported many imaginative and creative ideas, including the publication of our second eBook (also available in paperback) “For Better, For Worse” (see website www.musuffolk.org  for online orders) and more fund-raising opportunities.

March 2022 was a busy month with the AGM in person (albeit still masked and socially distanced where possible), the Lady Day Commissioning Service in the Cathedral with 65 members present and live-streamed, and participation in Make a Mothers’ Day appeal.   For me, the day started at 7.30 am (really 6.30 am because the clocks changed!) with a live interview on BBC Suffolk promoting the work of MU, followed by the Faith Service broadcast across the 39 local radio stations in England, and later in the day I spoke at two more morning services about the role of MU in our diocese.  A busy day!

New members are continually joining us, but sadly we are losing more than we gain – in particular Jane Drew from Lavenham, and more recently Jean Haste, our Emergency Prayer Chain Co-ordinator from Trimley. We have sent our condolences.   Inspiring Members are recorded on our www.musuffolk.org web page.  For the smaller branches we are experimenting and encouraging, with good effect, the use of the Moving-On service prior to piloting Fellowship Groups under the Diocesan Membership umbrella.  

Change happens.  In mid-January, we were delighted that Bishop Martin appointed the Rev Catherine Forsdike to be our new MU Diocesan Chaplain, and Amanda (our ‘new’ Diocesan Treasurer) is settling in well and, together with Clare our webmaster, they promoted the Direct Debit scheme for payment of subs, much appreciated by MSH.  A reduced Trustee Board, we are delighted to have the new Community-of-Interest (COI) Leads filling essential gaps – see June newsletter.  

At a recent residential Diocesan Presidents’ Conference in High Leigh, I am so grateful to God for our Trustee Board, Officers, COI Leads, LVPs and members, and indeed for everyone who shares in the work of MU in our Diocese - we have an amazing organisation and can see God’s hand at work in our MU here in Suffolk.  Thank you to everyone for the love, support and encouragement which sustains us.

LG/3.7.22

Vice President’s Report: 

It is always good to remind ourselves of the aims and objectives of Mothers’ Union:

· To uphold Christ's teaching of marriage and promote its wider understanding.

· To encourage parents to bring up their children in the faith and life of the church.

· To maintain a worldwide fellowship of Christians united in faith and service.

· To promote conditions in society favourable to family life and for the protection of children.

· To help those whose lives have met with adversity.

All that we do in our meetings, projects, programmes and fund raising reflect these aims and objectives. We demonstrate this to the charity commission when we inform them of our work each year. By the end of March 2022 all the branch report forms were received and the data from these forms regarding the activities and gifts of the branches during 2021 were compiled. Mothers’ Union members in our diocese worked so hard during the various lockdowns, to ensure that they still  reached out to those in need and fulfil every objective of our charity. 

Members reached a total of at least 5,245 people in 2021 whether it was: 

· Nurturing Faith Activities  
2,160 lives touched by MU members

· Gifts of Love  


1,515 lives touched by MU members

· Craft Items 


1,084 lives touched by MU members

· Service (e.g. foodbank) 
   475 lives touched by MU members

· Skills (e.g. parenting)
     11 lives touched by MU members

The theme of this year is Transformation Now! Your trustees are working hard to support all our branches by providing a number of free resources at the July council meeting. Including some Welcome Packs, as we reach out to increase the number of Mothers Union members in our diocese. There are also a number of fun ideas for encouraging and supporting existing members. Please take back whatever resources you can use in your branch and  parish.

There will also be time to meet in small groups to share ideas for branch meetings, projects and services and new ways of being Mothers’ Union.

Jeanette Appleton. 

Ipswich Area AGM Report June 2022

Ipswich Area are going to buy Savoury Snacks (crisps etc) Biscuits, Individually wrapped Chocolate, Sweets and Squash for the Woman’s Refuge which they are have asked for to put in the house where the ladies and children live.

Hopefully to give them all a treat at times,

Ipswich Deanery are having a Tea & Cake Afternoon on August 10th at St Mary Stoke 2pm – 4pm. There will be a £1 Parcel Stall and a Draw also Penny will be there with the MUE Stall.

All are very welcome to come.

Ipswich Area Coffee Morning has been booked for November 19th 2022 At St Michael’s Martlesham 10am-12noon.

Sandra Griffiths

Ipswich Area Rep
Diocesan Members

Report for Council Meeting on 20th July – Darsham Village Hall

We currently have 57 Diocesan Members.  We recently moved one elderly Diocesan member to become an Indoor member. We are lucky that M.U. has a place for any member, whatever their circumstances.

Preparations are in hand for making the Christmas Cards for Prisoners, which are sent to Highpoint in December each year. East Bergholt and Brantham Branch will be making some cards on 8th September and we are in the process of arranging a card making session with Fressingfield Branch.

Every month the newsletters from Trustees are sent out to Diocesan Members with a letter from me. The April mailing included Easter cards and the June mailing included the Wave of Prayer Service.

Sue Norrington June 2022

A.F.I.A Report 

You will have seen the letter from the cadet who attended the ATC camp, she had a brilliant time experiencing some new adventures and hopefully learning new things.

I have had an enquiry from a vicar requesting a holiday for a dad with 2 children I am waiting to hear from them, I have emailed asking for an updated but not heard anything. 

In the last 30 days members have raise £18.39 from shopping online through   easyfundraising.org.uk.

I would still like to get an AFIA leaflet to local schools that members, parents,                                    grandparents or clergy have a connection with. I can either email a copy to Branch leaders to print off or I can print some off so they can be handed to the school.

We can’t help with AFIA grants if these school don’t know about us. 

Val Jeffreys 

AFIA Trustee.
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Reports for July Council Meeting

My numbers for 90 year olds and over are as follows 46 The numbers have dropped but to be expected I guess.

Hope that you are well.

Blessings.

Margaret

Secretary’s report for July Council meeting 2022

Over the past few months, I have kept in contact with branches by emailing newsletters and other information as appropriate.

I have attended trustee meetings and have booked meeting venues for this year. I try to move the meetings around the diocese, but this is not easy, I have to think of those who require car parking at the venue plus easy access. If anyone knows of any venues that I can approach I would be pleased to hear from 
you.  

I support Linda and the Trustees taking minutes and sending them a copy as soon as possible after the meeting.

I shall soon be compiling the Diocesan Diary for 2023. If any area or branch has an event, they would like to put in the diary please let me know.
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Beryl Mee, Secretary   
Modern Slavery Report to Summer Council
The Modern Slavery Network, which has a significant MU presence, has met by Zoom and face to face.  We trialled an information display at the UEA in October and were pleased to be asked by Julie Begum, Modern Slavery and Vulnerable Communities Advisor at Landmark House, to be on  a stand on Ipswich Cornhill for 30 June in Modern Slavery Week; being delivered jointly with Suffolk County Council.  The event is focused on raising awareness of Modern Slavery with attention to forced labour and sexual exploitation. It was a good opportunity and I was pleased to meet with Adrian Finbow from Gangmasters & Labour Abuse Authority to gain new insight of their part in eradicating this scourge in our beloved Suffolk.

The MU role of raising awareness of Modern Slavery in our parishes, is valued by the partners in the Diocesan-wide Network.  The slogan WE SEE YOU  emphasises the importance of seeing and reporting possible MS activity in our communities.  And I was pleased to let them know that we continue to hold their work and the needs of MS victims in our prayers.  

Our next event will be on 30 July, Anti-Trafficking Day, in Bury St Edmunds Market.

Many of you may receive the Clewer Initiative mailings, but I’ve included these two items to whet your interest and prayer and to realise we are part of a so much wider fellowship. 
Hear My Voice’ exhibition - the healing power of art 
‘Hear My Voice’ is an art exhibition, consisting of art by dozens of migrants. It was launched in Rome this month and will tour churches in Italy and other European countries. The exhibition will then come to the UK, where it will be displayed in a variety of locations, including Ely Cathedral in mid-October
Hidden Voices Italy

We have been pioneering work in the Diocese in Europe for the last couple of years. Much of the focus has been on Italy, which is the arrival country for many refugees who reach Europe. Our work has concentrated on understanding modern slavery in the Italian context, raising awareness and beginning to support migrants and refugees as they settle in Italy.
We have developed a range of programmes in collaboration with the Diocese in Europe and Mediterranean Hope – a project of the Federation of Protestant Churches in Italy.

I would be delighted to speak to your group/branch on the Network hosted by our Diocese addressing Modern Slavery in Suffolk.  

Christine  cmward1@btinternet.com  Tel: 01473 327697

Reports for Council July 2022

MUe
The spring/summer catalogue included Jubilee items as well as new greeting cards, and thank you to those many members who placed orders.  Penny and I have taken the MUe stall to a number of branch meetings and events across the Diocese.  We will be delighted to bring the Christmas cards and gifts to your branch meeting during the autumn so do get in touch and book up a date!

Membership

Thank you to all branch leaders who have passed on membership and address changes promptly.  If new members are not on the database they won’t receive Connected direct from Mary Sumner House, so then we have to buy spare copies of the magazine at £2.50 each and with postage the costs mount up quickly.

The Direct Debit system will be continuing as it worked well last year, and members will have the opportunity to change to this method of collecting subs if they wish, but of course paying by cash or cheques will be welcomed too.

Safeguarding

Just a reminder to all branches that if you are running an activity under the MU banner you need to consider whether any safeguarding training or checks are needed.  If you are unsure then just give me a call.

And remember safeguarding applies to vulnerable adults such as those with dementia as well as children.  We all need to take care of vulnerable people in our communities and be alert to any signs that they could be suffering abuse in any form.

Website / Social Media

Thank you to everyone who sends me news and photos to publish.  If there is any other information that you would like to see on the website, do let me know.

Clare Thomas 29/6/2022

